
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              FEBRUARY 11, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, February 11, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeanne Strack at 7:00 p.m.

Board members present were Todd Scott, Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright, Kyle Rogers and Valerie Stoerger.  
Mr. Kepley gave the middle/high school board report on attendance and athletics.  He also gave a report on in-school suspensions in other area school districts.
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school board report on the January Bucket Fillers, the Remarkable Readers, examining new reading curriculum, Girls on the Run, and the upcoming PARCC testing.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that she is working with 8 different companies to rebuild and restore the school after the January flood when a pipe connector broke in the upper middle school girls bathroom.  The asbestos abatement will be finished soon with the ceiling repair and floor repair to follow.  Ms. Greenwood told the board she is working with Chapin Rose to try to change ISBE requirements for teaching licenses that transfer from out of state.  Ms. Greenwood said that the State has frozen the maintenance grants previously awarded to school districts.  This will decrease the districts area of improvements by 50% as this was a matching grant.  She said that she will still be looking into replacing some windows in the grade school and also a fire alarm system.  The State has also said that no transportation funds will be paid to school districts.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that Chicago Public Schools is standing firm on not administering PARCC assessments.  As a result the State has sent out threatening letters to several school districts reminding them of their responsibility to give the PARCC assessments.  If the PARCC is not given districts could lose their recognition status and possible funding.  Staff members will be working on the 1:1 Initiative on the school improvement day.  The staff will break into small groups and work on Chrome Books also.  Ms. Greenwood also discussed the 20/20 Vision Resolution with the board.       
The board discussed the school board convention and how to lower costs next year.  
A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Rogers that the executive session minutes of the January 14, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the open session minutes of the January 14, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  
A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Rogers that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Funk that the board adjourn to executive session at 8:18 p.m. to discuss the evaluation, employment, compensation or dismissal of specific employees and collective bargaining matters – BEA contract review.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Funk that the board return to open session at 9:38 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Wright that the board approve the Vision 20/20 Resolution as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Scott that the board adjourn at 9:44 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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